PRESS RELEASE 30-6-2010

Metro Rail Traffic Co-ordination Committee meeting held today

The Metro Rail Traffic Co-ordination Committee meeting was held today (30-6-2010) at the Secretariat to discuss the traffic diversions necessitated by the works taking place in the Chennai Metro Rail Project. The meeting was attended by the Managing Director, Chennai Metro Rail Limited, Secretary to Government, Transport Department, Additional Commissioner of Police (Traffic), Chennai, and other senior police officials, Managing Director, MTC, Managing Director, SETC, Joint Commissioner (Works), Corporation of Chennai, Chief Planner, CMDA and other senior officials of NHAI, Highways and other Government agencies. At the meeting the various options were deliberated at length with the aim of minimising the inconvenience to the travelling public as well as to the bus passengers. Based on the discussions at the meeting, specific traffic management arrangements will be worked out by the concerned police authorities and put into effect soon.

(S.Krishnamoorthy)

Chief Public Relations Officer